
 

 Approved Meeting Notes from the RETF Oct. 19, 2022 Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Rob Wills at 7 PM 

Attending were Rob Wills, Deb DeIeso, Tom Whitcomb and Bev Edwards (by phone) 

 

The meeting began with the introduction of a member of the Temple CIP Committee. He had 
requested attending our meeting briefly to give our committee the 

information that the CIP Committee is trying to be sure they have identified all possible capital 
projects with a value over $10,000. He then asked that we look into 

the future 10 years or so and identify any such projects. 

 

Rob Wills then presented our potential proposal for a municipal renewable energy installation on 
the town-owned land near the Rte.45 ballfield. He added that 

this may be in two x 25 kW stages with estimated costs of $100 - 200K if we include the whole 
community solar project. And both could be on otherwise unbuildable land and 

would benefit the whole town. The exact costs would depend on the best available financing at 
the time and will both be presented more formally to the CIP. 

 

Bev Edwards informed the committee that she had followed through on the previous meeting’s 
agreement to pay the $250 dues for membership in Clean Energy NH out 

of the Energy Committee budget. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM. 


